Rose Free Library Board of Trustees
March 8, 2021 via GoToMeeting
Call to Order: 6:07
Present: J. Sutton, L. Navratil, L. Peck D. Wiltsie, C. Plucinik, C. Yaeger
Secretary’s Report:  Cherie made a motion to approve, and Lori seconded.  Motion approved.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer’s Report: Laurie made a motion to approve and Cherie seconded.  Motion approved.  
Librarian’s Report: From the Miriam Virts memorials, a Honeybee and an Accounting kit are now in the system.  More donations in Miriam’s memory have been received. Upcoming PLS classes – Summer Reading programs and How to Give an Annual Report to the Community. For Women’s History Month, there will be free books, activities and a display for International Women’s Day.  The Times of Wayne County included an article about our display! The copier we ordered from Amazon was defective and had to be returned.  Deanna went to Staples to get a working copier! Many patrons have needed help with computer issues relating to Zoom, scheduling vaccines, etc.  Deanna is applying for a grant for patrons to do a workshop on computer use. The Friends of the Preservation of the Rose Post Office donated money for headphones.  Laurie will send a thank you.  Purchase of an air purifier and face masks is covered under a grant Deanna applied for and that was approved. We partnered with Literacy Volunteers on a Creative Writing Contest – the form was on our Facebook page.  We have issued 12 new library cards. Circulation dropped a little last month, perhaps because of increased activity in Wolcott. 
Committee Reports: There were no committee reports at this time. 
Old Business: 
-School budget vote – Laurie sent our request electronically to the business office.
- Deanna’s insurance – Lori spoke to Suzanne at the town office, and it should be all taken care of.
-National Library Week – the fund drive letter will be ready to go out the first week in April. 
-Volunteers - We still are looking for volunteers – hopefully Nancy Ballagh will still be one!
New Business:
-Do we need to hire a cleaner? Laurie made a motion to accept David Sutton’s quote, and Christina seconded.  The motion was approved.  
-PLS updated the computers which will now turn on and shut off automatically and will allow for remote trouble shooting.  
Next Meeting: April 12 at 6 pm
Adjournment: 6:44
Respectfully Submitted by Laurie Navratil
Rose Free Library Board Secretary
